


 
It would be utterly irresponsible for the Scottish govt to reduce the age limit. It would 
also be politically foolhardy for the Scottish govt to introduce such a change  

 
 
4 Do you have any other comments on the provisions of the draft Bill? 
 
Yes 
 
If yes, please outline these comments.: 
 
In its statements, the Scottish Govt has clearly failed to recognise the interplay 
between the 2004 Gender Recognition Act 2004 (GRA2004) and the 2010 Equality 
Act (EA2010) in relation to the EA2010 single-sex exception, and resultant impact on 
females. 
 
As a direct result of misguidance on the EA2010 single-sex exception from the 
Equality and Human Rights Commission and, to a lesser extent, the Government 
Equalities Office – both now subject to official complaint by the organisation 
Authentic Equity Alliance – we already see, in contravention of existing law, the 
increasing spread of mixed-sex spaces and services, to the great dismay and 
distress of females. As a result, single-sex spaces and services (predominantly 
female-only) are now the loci of conflict. 
 
Relaxation of the current requirements for obtaining a GRC would set the bar so low 
that any man could easily declare himself to be a woman. This would effectively 
nullify the EA2010 single-sex exception, to the disadvantage of females. There 
needs to be a thorough and honest review of this inherent conflict of interests. If the 
Scottish govt goes ahead with proposed changes, it would not only exacerbate 
current conflict but would be further demonstration of the govt's lack of responsibility. 
 
5 Do you have any comments on the draft Impact Assessments? 
 
Yes 
 
If yes, please outline these comments.: 
 
The lack of an equality impact assessment of the proposed reforms on women and 
girls is a glaring omission and wholly unacceptable. 




